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MULESHOE PONY LEAGUE TEMAf-Undefeated and untied, the Muleshoe Pony League team 
has racked up an impressive 7-0 record for the season at this stage, with five games left in 
regular season play. They are from left, back row, Sam Gonzales, team manager; Ricky Diaz. 
Rodney Reynolds, Chris Dominguez. Beto Diaz, Larry Gonzales, Colin Tanksley, Junior Olivarez, 
Evaristo Sanchez, assistant manager; and Jerry Don Gonzales, coach. Front row, from left. 
Hector Flores. Daniel Rodriquez. Anthony Garcia, Ricky Flores, Robby Guana and Juan Perez.

Rotary’s Magic Show 
Scheduled Saturday

Pony League Stretches Season 

Record To 7-0; In First Place
Last Friday night, the Mule

shoe Pony League baseball team 
widened their record of wins to 
6-0 as they took to the field and 
downed Farwell, 14-4.

When the dust had all settled 
down from the sixth game of 
the season, the Muleshoe team 
also held onto their first place, 
helped by the pitching of 
winning pitcher. Juan Perez.

In the first inning, Muleshoe 
scored seven to two for the 
Farwell team; this was followed 
in the second by two more for 
Muleshoe and one run for 
Farwell. Muleshoe failed to put 
a run on the scoreboard in the 
third or fourth stanza, while 
Farwell added one pont in the 
third.

Coming back in the fifth, the 
Muleshoe Pony League team 
scored five runs to none for 
Farwell, so under the 10 run 
rule by the sixth inning. Farwell 
failed to score, so Muleshoe 
didn't take to bat and the game 
was over.

Outstanding hitters for the

game were Larry Gonzales, Beto 
Diaz, Ricky Flores, Hector 
Flores, Rodney Reynolds, and 
Ricky Diaz.

Monday night, the Muleshoe 
team waltzed away with a 20-7 
victory over Friona Cattletown, 
and the game ended midway in 
the fifth inning on the 10 run 
rule.

Muleshoe slammed home 14 
runs in the first inning, to one 
for Friona. In the second, 
Muleshoe scored three to five 
for Friona; Muleshoe added two 
more runs in the third to none 
for Friona; and each team 
added one run each in the 
fourth; Friona failed to score in

the fifth, so the Muleshoe team 
did not take to the bat again in 
the game.

Larry Gonzales was winning 
pitcher and outstanding batters 
in the game were Larry Gonzal
es, Beto Diaz, Chris Domin
guez. Junior Olivarez, Rodney 
Reynolds, Ricky Flores, Ricky 
Diaz, Colin Tanksley and Fectcr 
Flores.

The Monday night game 
widened the Muleshoe record to 
7-0. Their next game will be 
tonight, Thursday, at home at 
7:30 p.m.

At this point in the season, 
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Sales Tax Month Return 
Reflects Slight Increase

Water Pressure

Drops, Faucets

Release f e

who's
wasn't

"Water, water * 
got the water!" It 
Muleshoe residents on Sun- 
viuy afternoon.

About mid-afternoon, with 
the temperature soaring, 
water pressure started drop
ping, and in parts of the 
city, ali water pressure 
dropped until in some in
stances, there was only a 
slight trickle coming out of 
faucets.

With frantic calls from 
reside.*-*. •. who were water
ing yards, washing dishes, 
taking baths, doing laundry , 
or just trying to keep some 
water on air conditioner 
pads, city workmen started 
'hitting the streets.'

Unexpectedly, the water 
demand overloaded th well 
boosters and the •veils 
'blew' quickly dr;3ni:\. ’ ! of 
the water reserve..s in 
Muleshoe- •

As the city d

State Comptroller Bob Bullock 
Thursday of last week sent 
checks totaling $52.6 million in 
local sales tax to 1,039 cities 
that levy the one-percent city 
tax.Bullock said 1987 payments 
were down six percent as 
compared to payments made to 
date in June of last year.

In Bailey County, Muleshoe 
received a check in the amount 
of $11,310.20, as compared with 
$12,346.18 for the same period 
last year. For the year, receipts 
in Bailey County are down by 
12.80 percent, with total pay-

Bailey County 

Fair Catalog 

Available Now

attempted to rc-start 
residents kept the Mul 
Police Dcpat tment tel 
busy asking where

night. most of the
irs were beginning to 
refill, ami the water

As the area goes into the 
summer months, and crops are 
growing well, it's time to look 
forward to the fall.

Recently, the Bailey County 
Extension office mailed out Fair 
Catalogs for the annual Bailey 
County West Plains Fair to be 
held September 10-1? in the 
Bailey County Coliseum.

"W e  anticipate there will be 
something for everyone to 
participate in and enjoy during 
these three days, so please 
make your plans now to be a 
part of the activities," said 
Spencer Tanksley, CLA-Ag.

There will be booths, prizes, 
food and exhibits during the 
fair. Categories will include 
agriculture, crafts and hobbies, 
horticulture, culinary, fine arts, 
canned fruits and vegetables 
and a small pet show.

Mark your calendar now to 
attend (he annual Bailey County 
West Plains Fair.

ments to date for this year at 
$88,881.53, as compared to 
$101,926.32 for the same time a 
year ago.

Morton's check was for 
$3,431.57, up slightly from the 
$3,175.91 received in June last 
year. However, they are down 
14.12 percent for the year, with 
receipts of $23,159.47 to date 
this year, and $26,967.95 
through June last year.

At Littlefield, the check re
ceived for June this year was 
down from last year, with 
Littlefield’ s deficit for the year, 
at 6.17 percent. Their June, 
1987 check was for $14,834.16, 
compared to $16,211.08 for the 
same time last year. Their 
payments to date for the year 
are $119,167.50, and were 
$127,861.58 at this time in 1986.

Friona shows a decrease of 
9.34 percent for the year, with 
current payments to date of 
$48,904.00, compared to the 
$53,941.02 at the same time 'ast 
year. Their current payment 
was $6,891.89, compared to 
$6,80s.09 at the same time a 
vear ago.

Houston’ s check was the 
largest -- $8.2 million - bringing 
total payments in 1987 to $66.6 
million, down nine percent over 
1986. Dallas received $6.3 
million for a total of $50.1 
million in total payments for 
this year, a decrease of five 
percem.

San Antonio's payment of 
$3.3 million increased that city's 
navment to a total of $26.6 
million, down six percent over 
last year. Austin's check for

‘Alcoholism’ 
Film Shown 

To Rotary
Tuesday at noon, it was a 

light-hearted Bert Sinclair, 
public information officer for the 
Department of Public Safety, 
from Lubbock, who presented 
the program for the Muleshoe 
Rotary Club.

He was accompanied to Mule
shoe by Buddy Means, DPS 
Trooper from department head
quarters at Austin.

Sinclair was introduced by 
Lonnie Adrian, who was in 
charge of the program, with 
Sinclair scheduled to present a 
film on "Alcoholism.”

"W e 're  not preaching prud
ishness," said Sinclair, "and 
we're not preaching morals, 

f "W hat we’re looking at is 
that we’ re killing a lot of people 
out on the highways. Some 56 
percent of the people involved 
in the last accidents surveyed, 
proved to involve alcohol.”

The DPS trooper also said 
there have been measures to 
have gun control, because guns 
are used to kill people. "D id 
you know that vehicles kill 
almost twice as many people in 
the state of Texas as guns? Are 
you advocating that we take 
vehicles away, and walk again, 
v>i get us a mule?”

The trooper emphasized that 
"Alcoholism is not a sickness - 
it is an addiction. Addiction is 
something you can stop.

" I f  you think alcoholism is a 
sickness, 1 would like to ask you 
you, when was the last time you 
sent a ‘get-well card’ to the 
town drunk?"

Sinclair followed with a film 
he has been showing to high 
school and junior high school 
students throughout the area.

The film shows the effects of 
alcohol on the body, using 
graphic pictures, including some 
fatal accidents.

Rotary president-elect Tommy
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* (Jnce again, it’s show time in 
Muleshoe! This time, it will be 
"The Elegant Magic of Fred 
Story," sponsored here by the 
Muleshoe Rotary Club.

The magic show will be 
presented in the Muleshoe High 
School auditorium at 2 p.m. this 
Saturday, June 20.

"The Elegant Magic of Fred 
Story”  is a 90-minute program, 
featuring traditional feats of 
magic.

Bill Liles, president of Rotary, 
says that during the show, you 
will see a lady float in mid-air, 
birds, rabbits and ducks will 
appear and disappear before 
your very eyes. Illusions, and 
when you behold them, you will 
see where the impossible 
becomes possible.

Lucky members of the 
audience will be invited to 
participate in various magic 
effects during the performance. 
One highlight of the program 
will occur when a local person 
participates in the famous 
French Guillotine Illusion.

Liles said. "Comedy, special 
lighting, costuming, and stage 
sets, make this an afternoon of 
enchantment for the entire 
family. This show has been 
labeled as ene of the cleanest 
and best family shows on the 
road today.”

The Rotary Club has a 
two-fold purpose in sponsoring 
"The Elegant Magic of Fred 
Story." First, is to provide 
good, clean family entertain
ment in Muleshoe, and second, 
to raise funds for various Rotary 
projects, such as a scholarship 
and sending boys and girls to 
Camp Ryla.

Fred Story was born and 
raised in Plainview. He gradu
ated from Plainview High 
School Kemper Military School, 
Booneville, Mo. and Texas Tech 
University. Lubbock.

He married one of his first 
magic show assistants, Ann 
Cowan, also a Plainview native.

The couple has two children, 
Larry and Carol. After college, 
Fred went into the USAF as a 
lieutenant and taught pre-flight 
at Lackland AFB. After two 
years in the air force, he joined 
his father and brother in the 
automotive parts business in 
Plainview and Lubbock.

When they sold their busi-■ft

ness. Fred moved his family to 
Tulia. where he opened a 
photographic studio, which he 
owned and operated for 15 
years.

His love for magic started 
when he was about five years of 
age, and his mother would take 
him and his twin brother. Bob, 
to the barbershop and the 
barber, Harvey Gaddis, would 
show them a trick if they would 
sit still to get a haircut.

He started learning and has 
now been involved in magic for 
over 40 years. He started doing 
shows professionally while in 
high school and has been 
performing since that time.

While the children were 
growing up. they traveled as a 
family, all having their duties in 
the show, on weekends, holi
days and summers.

When Carol left for college in 
1974. Fred and Ann Story 
started traveling full time Last
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Local Girls 

Show Well 

In  Tourney
At the conclusion of the AAU 

state basketball tournament in 
Clovis last weekend, local and 
area girls' basketball players 
had a good showing.

Debbie Isaac, who played for 
the Clovis Vets, and coached by 
Coach Jerry Johnson of Mule
shoe, won their age bracket, 
and will be competing in 
Nationals at Clovis, July 3-10.

Accumulating 43 points in her 
three games, Debbie was nam
ed to the All-Tournament team 
at the conclusion of the Clovis 
State Tourney.

She had 20 points in her first 
game on Thursday night; added 
an additional nine points on 
Friday night and then iced the 
cake with 14 points in the 
championship game on Saturday 
night.

Other local and area players 
in the tournament included Tory 
and Brenna Matthews, Mia 
Jennings and Holly a Morris.

$2.4 million pushed payments io
$19.4 million 
eight percent. 

Fort Worth

in 1987 

received
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WORKING ON OLD SANTA FE DEPOT-Monday evening, several volunteers were at work 
preparing to construe: a decking at the Santa Fe Depot buhding. It is being renovated into a 
senior citizen center. Shown from left arc Phil Kent; Roland McCormick: Carl Ellington- R A 
Bradley ai.d Marie Bradley. Several other men were also wo king, but not in the picture when it 
was taken. The final stages of renovation is underway at this time, and the Muleshoe Merit 

1.9 Foundation is still in need of chairs, table flatware, dishes and cooking pots and pans for

down

center.
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Burial was in Muleshoe 
Cemetery under the direction of 
Kllis Funeral Bofne of Mule
shoe. Mrs. Fabela died at"6?30 
p.m. Saturday in Parmer County 
Community Hospital in Friona.

Born May 12, 1935, in
Menard, she moved to Friona in 
1971, from Muleshoe. She was a 
homemaker and a member of 
Templo Gcthsemani Church in 
Friona. She married Joe Fabela 
in December of 1961, in 
Muleshoe. He died in 1974.

Survivors include a son, Joe 
Fabela of Binger, Okla.; a 
daughter, Jo Ann Rocha of 
Oklahoma City, Okla.; her 
mother, Sara P. Salas of Friona; 
her grandmother, Sylvestre 
Perez of Menard; Five sisters, 
Martha Garcia of Quinlan, 
Adelina Valdez of Casa Grande. 
Ariz., Lydia Martinez of Bakers
field, Calif., Anna Valero of 
Hereford and Sarah Herrera of 
Loveland, Colo.; a brother. 
George Salas, Jr. of Hereford; 
and three grandchildren, Kim
berly, James and Gere.

Maria Fabela 

Services Held 

Here Tuesday
Services for Maria “ Nellie”  

Fabela. 52. of Friona were held 
at 2 p.m. Tuesday, June 16 in 
Ellis Funeral Home Chapel of 
the Chimes with the Rev. 
Ruben Rivera, pastor of Templo 
Gethsemani Church in Friona, 
officiating.

Owen Jones 

Funeral Services 

Held Tuesday
Funeral services for C. Owen 

Jones, 75. were held at 2 p.m. 
Tuesday, June 16 in the First 
Baptist Church with the Rev. 
Barrv Bradley, pastor, officiat
ing.

Graveside Masonic services 
were conducted in Bailey 
County Memorial Park. Burial 
was under the direction of Ellis 
Funeral Home of Muleshoe. 
Jones died at 9:25 p.m. Satur
day in the Methodist Hospital in 
Lubbock following a brief ill
ness.

A native of Plainview, Jones 
was born Sept. 3, 1911, and 
moved to Muleshoe in 1948, 
from Plainview. He married 
Clara Lou Milstcad on Nov. 3, 
1943, in Plainview. He was a 
resident engineer for Bailey 
County Electric Co-op for 27 
years retiring in 1976.

He was a member of the 
Muleshoe First Baptist Church, 
Worshipful Master of Muleshoe 
Masonic Lodge, Associate 
Patron of Muleshoe Eastern 
Star, Muleshoe Lions Club, 
having had a perfect attendance 
for the past 34 years, Quarter
master of the American Legion, 
president of Bailey County 
chapter o f American Heart 
Association, Fire Marshall and 
member of the Muleshoe Fire 
Department, trustee of Mule
shoe Boy Scout property, mem
ber of Tri-Angle C.B. Club and 
was awarded the Silver Beaver 
Award of Boy Scouts of 
America. He was also a veteran 
of World War II, serving in 
the U.S. Navy.

Survivors include his wife, 
Clara Lou; two sons. Tommy 
Jones of Houston and Mike 
Jones of Amarillo; four 
brothers, Tony Jones of Plain- 
view, Warren Jones of Dayton, 
Pete Jones of Tuscon, Ariz., 
and C.L. “ Bunk”  Jones of 
Longview; and two grandchild
ren.

Pallbearers were Theron Mor
rison, Dutch Duvall, Laurence 
Blaylock, Duane Lloyd. Fred 
Clements, Gary Toombs, Tom 
Ladd and Curtis Wellborn.

Members of the Muleshoe 
Fire Department served as 
honorary pallbearers.

Letter To 

The Editor

Dear Editor:
Your recent article on the old 

Santa Fe Depot brought very 
positive results! We appreciate 
the response to the need for 
chairs, for drinking glasses, for 
dishes and for flat wear. We 
also had some volunteer help 
digging the post holes for the 
foundation of the deck and ramp 
- and R.A. Bradley really 
appreciated Buster Evins help 
and equipment with this.

We still do not have enough 
chairs, or enough of any of the 
other items mentioned - but we 
are confident that the people of 
Muleshoe will come through - 
because they always have!

We appreciate all the people 
who have helped us in so many 
ways - and we want to thank 
you for the publicity.

Sincerely, 
Jenne McVicker 

Sec. Muleshoe 
Heritage Foundation

June 8, 1987

Delbert Watson
Rt. 5 Box 660
Muleshoe, TX 79347

Dear Mr. Watson:
Thank you very much for the 

tine donation of material sent to 
Saragosa.

We appreciate your cdhtinued 
assistance and support especial
ly at this particular time.

On behalf of the many who 
have been assisted, we express 
gratefully thanks.

God bless you.
Major Neil H. Saunders
El Paso County Coordinator
(Editor's Note: When Delbert 

Watson brought the above letter 
by The Journal on Tuesday 
afternoon, he said he also 
wished to express his sincere 
appreciation to everyone who 
helped in any manner in getting 
more than a truck load of 
supplies donated and ready to 
deliver to the victims of the 
Saragosa tornado.)

If You Need An 
Ambulance Call
272-4200

"The Largest 
Shoe Sale In 

Eastern New Mexico 
and West Texas"

Clearance Sale
Now In Progress

30-75% SAVINGS

Sandhills

Philosopher

Editor’s note: The Sandhills 
Philosopher on his Johnson 
farm on Sandy Acres has wound 
up his hospital stay but pro
duced the following before he

801 ou'- .0.
Dear Editor:

When you're in the hospital 
and think you’ve got what you 
came for--a degree of health 
you've reached faster than the 
doctors think you do--and you 
have some spare time to kill, 
you read anything you can get 
your hands on.

1 came to attention when I 
read an item in Time on the 
latest disposable fad.

Now I knew there were such 
things as disposable razors and, 
later, disposable cameras. And 
of course 1 knew that in 
Hollywood where an actor can 
get paid $10 million for ap
pearing in one movie, he can 
get an unstable notion of the 
worth of things and it's easy to 
see why he might consider his 
current wife disposable, or, if it 
was the other way around and it 
was the wife who got the $10 
million movie, how the husband 
could be considered disposable.

And of course everybody has 
encountered a car he might 
have concluded was disposable. 
Moreover, there has been a war 
or two this country would have 
been better off if it had been 
disposable.

Anyway, according to Time, 
they’re now making disposable 
telephones.

Now, 1 thought, there’s an 
idea. If you get tied up in a long 
telephone conservation and 
aren’ t the kind to just hang up, 
something you shouldn't do to 
the First Lady if you want to 
keep your job at the White 
House, you can just exclaim, 
“ Oh, I’m sorry, I ’ve got one of 
these newfangled disposable 
phones and its time just 
expired."

Actually you don't throw the 
phone away. Hospitals needed a 
cheap phone because patients, I 
guess confusing them with 
towels in a hotel, were taking 
the phones with them. Regular 
phones were costing the hos
pitals about $75 apiece, the 
disposal ones only about $15.

This doesn't decrease stealing 
but it does reduce the cost.

Yours faithfully, 
J.A.

Litter Campaign

Gains Big Award 

In Advertising
DON'T MESS WITH TEXAS, 

the first anitlitter program in 
the country to target habitual 
litterers, has received two of the 
most prestigious awards in the 
advertising industry.

First, the American Market
ing Association of New York 
honored the highway depart
m ent’ s advertising campaign 
with a gold Effte. The Effie 
recognizes the highest achieve
ment in advertising: superior 
results.

Then, the American Advertis
ing Federation awarded the 
program a national Addy as one 
o f the year’s best advertise
ments. The national Addy was 
presented for the DON’T MESS 
WITH TEXAS radio commercial 
featuring The Fabulous 
Thunderbirds.

“ We are, of course, excited 
about these awards. They are 
the first national advertising 
awards the highway depart
ment has ever received,”  said 
Don Clark, spokesperson for the 
State Department of Highways 
and Public Transportation.

“ Our best reward, however, 
is that this program is success
fully saving tax dollars.”  Clark 
said.

The program, now in its 
second year, is credited with a 
29% reduction in trash along 
Texas highways during the first 
year. Results for the second 
year are expected in August.

“ Between 1970 and 1985, 
Texas highway litter costs 
increased 17-20% every year. 
By 1985, the annual price tag 
was $24 million. With the 
program in place in 1986, we 
were able to stop the annual 
increase and save Texas taxpay
ers about $5 million.

“ These awards simply mean 
Texas is receiving recognition 
for an innovative, bold program 
that is working to benefit all the 
people of our state,”  Clark said.

Enochs News
by

Mrs. J.D. Bayless

Mrs. J.C. Snitker and Mrs. 
Clifford Snitcker met Robert 
Zamora at the Airport in 
Lubbock Friday as he was 
returning from his senior trip 
with the Three Wav high school

to Orlando, “ lorida. They went 
to Disneyland and they had a 
great trip

The Snitkers’ also visited 
Mrs. Clifford Snitkers brother# 
Clarence Shults, who is a 
patient in St. Mary's Hospital.

***
Mr. and Mrs. Buford Peter

son were in Lubbock to be with 
his nephew Mike Peterson, at 
St, M ary's Hospital as he 
underwent surgery Wednesday. 
They also visited with him again 
Saturday.

" W •ww

1 Caribbean Hawaiian Shave Ice'
>

| Over 60 Flavors To Choose From 

Frozen Yogurt

g a M * 3*Soft Drinks
1 - 10  p.m.

7 Days A Week

800 Blk W. Amer. Blvd./

Owned & Operated By Dianne Nieman & Sons <

Is pleased to announce
the opening of its

i

Muleshoe
Office

We are an agency that cares about you and the people 
close to you.

We realize that illness is often easier and more positively 
dealt with in familiar home surroundings. It is also less costly than 
long term hospital care.

Our agency brings together the services needed and 
delivers them to your home under the direction of your personal 
physician and a skilled nurse.
For information concerning how we may be of assistance to you, 

Please call one of the Local Representatives.
Judy Jacobs RN 272-4845 Carol Delaney RN 272-5661

D I S C O U N T  D I S C O U N T  D I S C O U N T  D I S C O U N T  D I S C O U N T  D I S C O U N T  D I S C O U N T

$30,000 In Inventory Must Go We're Moving 
Walls to Expand The Gardskis Driftwood Lounge

Bud & Bud Light$9"C ase

Jack  Daniels
$ 0 "

750 M L

Ushers Scotch

* 6 "750 M L

Gallo Wines 
$ 4 9 9

3 L i te r

Corona 
$ 0 9 9

6 P k .

Evan  W illiams

• 1 4 “1 .7 5 M L

Skol Vodka

* 8 “1.75 M L

Tosti Asti Spumante

*5"750 M L

Assorted German French
Buy One & ltalian Wines 

Get One FP66

Crown Royal

*14"750 M L

Chivas Regal

*15"750 M L

Jose Cuervo 
$ Q 9 8

G o ld  750 M L  9

B.V. Chablis
750 M L  2 F O R

All Other Wines
20 <• 50% Oil

All Imported Beers
60 To Choose From

Advertised Specials Good 

Tues., June 16 to June 20
D I S C O U N T  D I S C O U N T  D I S C O U N T  D I S C O U N T  D I S C O U N T '  D I S C O U N T  D I S C O U N T
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60 Years Ago
1927

SWIMMING POOL OPENS 
The swimming pool was 

opened Monday, June 6th. 
Prices: 25 cents and furnish 
your own suit. 35 cents and 
suits furnished. Children 15 
cents. Come out and take a 
plunge. Electric Swimming 
Pool.

50 Years Ago
1937

MAILING MISTAKES

SiaJLsa Dawn Ladd
Tom and Gwen Ladd of 

Muleshoe are the proud parents 
of a daughter. Shalisa Dawn.

9 who was born at 6:16 a.m. 
Sunday, June 7 in South Plains 
Hospital in Amherst.

Shalisa Dawn weighed six 
pounds and nine ounces and 
was 20 inches long. She is the 
first child for the couple.

Grandparents are Willie Mae 
Reeder of Oklahoma City, Okla. 
and Ellen Ladd of Muleshoe.

* Jennifer Ann Hereda
Genaro and Gloria Heredia of 

Muleshoe are the proud parents 
of a daughter born at 2:15 a.m. 
Thursday, June II in South 
Plains Hospital in Amherst.

I he young lady weighed six 
pounds and 12 and fourth 
ounces and was 19 and half 
inches long.

) She has been named Jennifer 
Ann. The couple have one other 
child, Mary Ester, 23 months.

Grandparents are Ben and 
Teodra Payne of Del Rio and 
Genaro T. Heredia of Muleshoe.

IBari Karen Cook
Jay and Paula Cook are the 

proud parents of a daughter,
> Bari Karen, who was born at 

2:17 a.m. Thursday, June 11 in 
Community Hospital at Lub
bock.

Bari Karen weighted six 
pounds seven and three fourths 
ounces and was 20 inches long. 
She is the first child for the
couple.

Grandparents are Mr. and 
Mrs. Paul Ryan of Long Beach,

I  Calif., Glenda Fried of Mule
shoe and Eugene Cook of 
Norco, Calif.

Jennifer Lee Tracy
Mr. and Mrs. Terry Tracy of 

Amarillo are the proud parents 
of a laughter, Jennifer Lee, 
who was born at 11:21 p.m. 
Thursday, June 11 at High 
Plains Hospital in Amarillo.

Jennifer Lee weighed nine 
pounds and was 20 and a half 
inches long. She has a brother, 
Jeffrey, four and half years old.

Grandparents are Mr. and 
Mrs. A.C. Bryant of Muleshoe 
and Mr. and Mrs. Frank Tracy 
of Olean, N.Y.

Great grandmother is Mrs. 
Mary Tracy of Olean, N.Y.

Church’s

A* v
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Uncle Sam put $230,000 in his 
pocket in 1936 because the 
public was careless in ad
dressing mail. Exactly
12,250.000 pieces of mail went 
to the “ Dead Letter Office”  
because of insufficient enve
lopes, and it could not be 
returned, the government got it. 
All of which should impress 
Muleshoe citizens with the 
importance of having a return 
card in the upper left hand 
corner of every envelope they 
mail.

40 Years Ago
1947

RAINFALL NOW TOTALS 6.29
IN.

Rainfall for the first five 
months of 1947, at Muleshoe 
totaled 6.29 in. Most of it fell in 
May. Rainfall for the month just 
passed amounted to 4.32 inches.

Rainfall to date has been little 
more than half the total re
ceived last year, because of the 
way in which it fell and the fact 
that it came just before planting 
time, the crop situation is im
measurably better than it was 
last year.

30 Years Ago
1957

VISITS CALIFORNIA
Mr. and Mrs. Luskey Green 

and children have returned 
home after a visit in San Diego 
with their son, Crispin, who is 
serving aboard the USS Jayson. 
The party went sightseeing in 
the San Francisco area. Coming 
home they saw much beautiful 
wheat in Montana and Wyo
ming.

20 Years Ago
1967

PLAINS SOAKED BY GENTLE
RAIN

“ Ole Sol" continues to shine 
for a time, almost everyday, 
then the clouds gather and it is 
gone once more. However from 
late afternoon Saturday until 
mid-morning Monday it seemed 
to go into seclusion while an 
overcast sky provided slow, 
gentle rain for a major portion 
of the area.

Some parts of the area

CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
JUNE 18-24

Mjfcs: • ■ ‘fry ■ ’** • *> ;• 4*1

THURSDAY, JUNE 18 
CHAMBER OF COMMERCE 

11 a.m.

ODDFELLOWS LODGE
7:30 p.m.

HOBBY CLUB 
2 p.m.

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS
8 p.m.

TOPS CLUB 
6:30 p.m.

FRIDAY, JUNE 19 
KIWANIS CLUB

6:30 a.m.

TUESDAY. JUNE 23 
WMU 

2:30 p.m.

ALCOHOLIC ANONYMOUS 
8 p.m.

REBEKAH LODGE
7:30 p.m.

ROTARY CLUB 
12 (noon)

WEDNESDAY, JUNE 24 
LIONS CLUB 

12(noon)

reported damaging rain and 
some wind with Littlefield being 
hardest hit. Booming thunder
storms dumped almost six 
inches of tain in the Littlefield 
area damaging some crops.

Wind and hail damage were 
reported in other sections of the 
plains.

10 Years Ago
1977

AROUND MULESHOE

Betty Harbin Little, daughter 
of Mr. and Mrs. Joe Harbin, 
was one of 106 graduating
students to receive Doctor of 
Jurisprudence degrees from Te
xas Tech University School of 
Law this spring.

She was graduated with 
honors. Betty Harbin Little 
received the Bachelor of Arts 
degree from Texas Tech in 
1973.

JUNE BLOOD DONERS--Monday morning the Muleshoe Unit 
of United Blood Services named Bill Kinard, LynElden' 
Randolph, Glenn Stevens, Mike Hill and Johnnie Estep June 
Blood Doners of the Month. They are all employees of Muleshoe 
Motor Company, who is very supportive of the blood drives in 
Muleshoe. Kay Graves, president of the Muleshoe unit stated 
that Kinard had only missed one blood drive in the two and half 
years she has worked with United Blood Services. This group of 
men donate blood regularly. (L-R) Glenn Stevens, Mike Hill, 
Johnnie Estep and LynElden Randolph. Not pictured Bill 
Kinard.

The Muleshoe Squares have 
cancelled their June 18 dance to 
attend the Littlefield Circle ‘8‘ 
graduation dance.

Littlefield’s graduation dance 
will be at the Littlefield Com
munity Center, at Third and 
Ripley. Caller will be Dennis 
Horn.

* * *

The third annua! “ Big Bash”  
Softball Tournament sponsored 
by the Denver City Chamber of 
Commerce, scheduled June 
26-28, has been postponed.

Notification of a new schedule 
will be released as soon as 
dates are determined.***

Visiting in the homes of 
Myrtle Creamer and Cleta 
Williams this week are Mrs. 
Jerry (Phillis) Champlin, Las 
Vegas. NV; Mrs. Ray (Sue) 
Kemp. Amarillo: and Mrs. 
Weldon (Monnie) McBride, 
Plano.
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Please
“Excuse me, officer,” 

said the meck-looking little 
man to the cop, “ but I’ve 
been waiting here for my 
wile for over a half an hour. 
Would you be good enough 
to order me to move on.”

Initial Treatment
Doctor— Your nerves 

arc weak. You must take a 
vacation.

Patient—Then please 
gel my nerves strong 
enough to ask the boss for 
one.

Ben Franklin
Better qualify for less

Mon. - Sat. 8-8 

Sun 12-5

2104 W. Amer. Blvd. 272-3855

Gift Ideas For Father’s Day
Folding Vinyl 

Chair.

Ts Size 
4.97

Adult Size 6.97
Folding Chair.

Steel Frame 

With Fabric 
Seat, Back.

8 .8 8

Chaise Lounge. 

Vinyl Tube

Wrapped To 
Steel Frame.

7.97 Asstd. Colors

6-in. Desk Size Fan 

With

2 Speeds. i

7.97
siFor Less Poynor s 's Sells , Fori Less Poynor's  Sells Fc r—

IS
x ■■■ A

(A(A

Open Monday, Memorial Day

179.99Save S30.00 
A. Portable Water Cooler. 2 speed. 
2500 CFM  Reg S209 99 (89-129-09)

Save S30.00 389.99
C. 4200 CFM Water Cooler. 1/3 h.p .
2 speed, horizontal discharge 
Reg $419.99 (89-130-48)

Not available m flora, located m high humidity artaa where 
evaporative cool mg ,, enetiicieni Some floras may raquire 
special order Chech you' local store tor availably

Save S90.49 
B. 4000 CFM Water Cooler. 1/3 h.p..
2 speed, horizontal discharge 
Reg. $40949 <89-i30-30)

, J

(A) Style & shape may vary

Save Money With An Energy Efficient 
Water Cooler From Champion!

W a t* r  0 /s f r ,  ' P u n 'P s

; * • »  h * , , , " " 0 "  * * -
D n v *  M o t o r s  * P ,8 S M

* * e « » c e m  • C h 9 n i

c °ntrois

* 1 . 9 *

I Float Valve. Controls 
1 water levels m water 
Looler Reg S314 

S  ‘10-349-481

1 Per Ft. 5.99 As low as 39.99
Evaporative Cooler 1/3 H.P. Motor For 

Tubing Faucet Pump 1/7 h p for Evaporative Coolers.
adaptors. 25 ft tubing coolers up to 5500 CFM  Runs at 1725 rp m 
Reg S6 8i ,40-353091 peg S891 (40 375-03i_ - ‘

• *  * ' M J03AMn
*

i40 380 06i

1.49
Cooler Cleaner. Mild 
acid corrosion cleaner, 
pint R*9- 3-49
(40-38213)
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cjMa/tc&jn Cjabde QJnited ulhftitiage
Marilyn Kay Harris became 

the bride of Warren Kim Gable 
Saturday, June 13 at 7:30 p.m. 
in the Muleshoe Church of 
Christ. David Alessandro, 
minister, read the double ring 
vows.

Parents of the couple are Mr. 
and Mrs. Wayland Harris and 
Mr. and Mrs. Bob Gable, all of 
Muleshoe.

Vows were exchanged before 
»̂n arch, entwined with grape 
ivy and accented with white 
wedding bells and large vari- 
gatcd bows. China Doll Plants 
stood on either side of the arch. 
Pews were marked with large 
varigated bows.

Musical selections included: 
“ You And I" , “ There Is Love” , 
"Falling In Love” , and the 
“ Wedding March” .

Given in marriage by her 
father, the bride chose a tea 
length dtess of off-white taffeta 
featuring a V-neckline, large 
puffed elbow length sleeves

"ith  satin bow accents at the 
shoulders. The fitted bodice 
came to a point in front and was 
attached to a full pleated s k in

Her elbow length viel was 
attached to a hat in the back 
with a large satin bow.

Her cascading bouquet con
sisted of roses, lillies, carna
tions and baby’s breath, in 
spring colors, with long off 
white satin ribbon and lace
streamers.

In keeping with tradition, her 
dress was something new,
something borrowed was a pearl 
necklace and earrings borrowed 
from her sister, Cindy Cargile. 
Something blue w'as the tradi
tional blue garter. She wore
pennies in her shoes minted in 
the years of their births.

Denna Harris, sister of the 
bride, of Amherst served as
matron of honor. She wore a 
light pink polyester and cotton 
tea length dress designed simu- 
lar to that of the bride.

She carried a nose gay 
consisting o f roses, lillies, 
carnations in shades of yellow, 
orchid, pink and blue, accented 
with baby’s breath.

All of the bouquets and 
corsages were made by Sharon 
Williams, sister of the bride.

Tara Cargile, niece of the

Sorority Hosts 

Kids Day  

Activities
Alpha Zeta Pi Sorority will 

again this year be hosting the 
Kids Day Activities on the 4th 
of July from 10 a.m. until 12 
noon at the Bailey County Civic 
Center. Races for the older 
children will be held behind the 
Civic Center and games for the 
younger kids will be set up 
inside. “ There will be no charge 
for any of these events" said a 
sorority member.

’ ’ The races will be for 
children from the ages of three 
to ten, with age groups broken 
down to three-four year olds, 
five-six. seven-eight, and nine- 
ten. There will be a girls heat 
and a boys in all events and 
ribbons will be presented. The 
races will consist of bikes with 
and without training wheels, hot 
wheels and tricycles in which all 
children must provide their own 
bikes etc...

"The children can also parti
cipate in sack races, shoe races 
and balloon races, in which the 
sorority will provide the sup
plies for these events.

"Boys will have a chance at a 
3-legged race, so bring a friend. 
One new event for the girls this 
year will be a jumprope contest, 
they will be judged individually 
on tricks and must bring their 
own rope.

"The inside booths will be for 
children three years and under. 
Basketball, fishing, and a duck 
pond will provide the children 
with fun and excitement and a 
chance at many prizes.

“ Remember these events are 
from 10 a.m. to 12 noon only 
and are free for all. The sorority 
wants to encourage all children 
to participate and everyone is 
welcome to come out and cheer 
them on. .

—

bride, served as flower girl. She 
wore a mint green dress 
featuring ruffles over the 
shoulder. She carried an off- 
white basket and dropped 
orchid, pink, blue and yellow 
love knots.

Gary Ramage of Muleshoe 
served as best man. Blake 
Harris, son of the bride, was 
ring bearer. He carried an 
off-white taffeta pillow accented 
with lace and rings tied with an 
off-white satin bow.

Brenda Clark registered the 
guests. The registeration table 
was covered with an off-white 
floor length cloth and accented 
with a bud vase holding a.

flowers andvariety of spring 
baby’ s breath.

Following the ceremony, a 
reception was held in the 
fellowship hall of the church. 
Sharon Williams, sister of the 
bride, and Charlotte Harris, 
sister-in-law, o f the bride, 
served at the bride's table.

The bride’ s table was covered 
wth a light pink floor length 
table cloth with an off-white 
lace overlay. The off-white three 
tier square cake was decorated 
with tiny pink roses, white 
daisies and greenery, and was 
topped with a Precious Moment 
bride and groom.

The bride’s bouquet served as

a centerpiece. Pink, mint green, 
orchid and yellow mints and 
nuts were also served.

Cindy Cargile, sister of the 
bride, and RayAnn Dosher, 
sister of the groom, served at 
the groom’s table. An off-white 
lace cloth with a yellow under
lay covered the groom’s table. 
The groom’ s cake was a horse
shoe German Chocolate cake 
with Marilyn and Kim inscribed 
on top.

The cakes were baked and 
decorated by the bride’ s aunt, 
Mrs. Cleo Ward.

M em berflP f the houseparty 
included: Mrs. Danny Ward, 
Mrs. Cleo Ward and Mrs. 
Clarence McMahan.

Foilwing a wedding trip to 
Ruidoso. and Carlsbad, N.M., 
the couple will make their home 
in Muleshoe where the groom is 
engaged in farming.

Enochs News
By: Mrs. J.D. Bayless

Mrs. Brenda George of Lub
bock spent Monday and Tues
day with her parents, Mr. and 
Mrs E.N. McCall, to do some 
work for them.

***

There was 52 enrolled in 
Vacation Bible School and an 
average of 38 in attendance. 
They had their commencement 
Sunday morning and they had 
all of their work on display in 
the fellowship hall of the 
church.

***
Mrs. Raymond Spencer and 

children of Friona spent Friday 
through Sunday with her grand
parents, Mr. and Mrs. Clifford 
Snitker, and attended church 
with them at the Baptist 
Church.

***

Visiting in the home of Mrs. 
Etta Layton Sunday evening 
was. Mr. and Mrs. J.E. Layton, 
Mrs. Edward Crumc and Mrs. 
Ellen Bayless.

FRIDAY & SATURDAY 
JUNE 19-20

D a y  S a le

J k tto ti
RECLINER

A ROYAL WAY TO RELAX! 
Enjoy massive pub chair 
proportions of merry olde 
England and reclining comfort 
that is up to date! Covered in 
handsome vinyl with tufted back 
and roll arms.

9 199
USE OUR CREDIT TERMS, MASTERCARD, VISA, OR

d i s c o v e r  CARD. REGISTER FOR
FATHERS' 

♦ 1 0 0 0 .0 0
601 MAIN

783-7121

INC.
SHOPPING

SPREE.

2 LETHAL  
WEAPON

MEL GIBSON 
DANNY GLOVER
T wo cop* Qlovar carnet a waaoon G)t**xi>ion» He'i the only l.A. coc 

itg-sterad *s • left*' Weapon

XIT
D R I V E - i N
T H E A T R E

M U L E S H O E , TE X A S

SUNDAY 
JUNE 21

...Anybody got SIO.OOO for bail?’

BRUCE WILLIS GsluI
KIM BASINGER VSST

MR. AND MRS. KIM GABLE
(nee Marilyn Harris)

No one can afford seri
ous mistakes but everyone 
makes them.

Betting is an easy way to 
give your money to some
one else.

F o r  y o u r  G M  V e h i c l e !

A superdeal. For you and your GM vehicle. 
On the b es t... genuine GM quality parts 
and service. But, hurry. . .  these 
special prices are available 
for a limited time only!

Save. . .  with a great deal 
on two Summer service special

GM QUALITY 
SERVICE PARTS

GENERAL MOTORS CORPORATION

—
..........' ........... — •' — .... .

M o s t  M a j o r  

C r e d i t  C a r d s  

A c c e p t e d

Don’t Delay! 
Prices This L ow 
Won’t Last Long

June Inventory 
Clearance C A B E l

Color TV With Remote
“ Save *80 By Radio Shack

21995
Wireless Remote

Reg 299.95
Low As $20 Per Month •

Ideal for bedroom Cable ready. #16-236 
Remote batteries extra

AM/FM Rack Stereo System
System 100 by Realistic®

14995 Reg.
199.95

Dual Cassettes

Makes a superb stereo for the kids! 
Dual cassette decks make it easy to 
copy personal tapes Two-speed 
phono with cartridge. Matching 27"- 
high speakers. #13-1228

10-Band Stereo Equalizer
By Realistic »

—
i  t i U t t i l l l

' 7
1 I l l i i l l U l  __
1 l i t l r f l H f  — - Off

Hi-Power AM/FM Stereo Cassette
By Realistic _________n Cut $60

IMX ‘ Expander Circuit creates thrilling 
live” quality Boosts/cuts response up to 

12 dB 90-LED display. #31-2020
■ TM Sci-cousbcs Inc Reg.129.95

Reg.
159.95

Delivers 12 watts per channel for outstanding autosound! 
Digital-electronic tuning with 12 memory presets Auto-reverse 
cassette player Fits in dash of most vehicles. #12-1912

3-Way Speaker System
O pticus"-900 by Realistic

Save *70
7 9 * Reg.

149.95

Shock Absorbers
In s ta l le d  Struts Not Included

Complete Oil Change 
(Includes: Lube Oil &
Oil Filler)...........................* 2 1  •

Good Thru June

R o b e r t  D .  , I n c .

2400 W. American Blvd. 272-4588

95

Big 12" woofer. 4 ” midrange, 
27?" tweeter Walnut veneer 
29 7." high #40-1121

4-Channei Scanner
PRO-26 by Realistic

S a v e  *30

6995 Reg.
99.95

Hear police, fire, others on 
VHF-Hi/Lo, UH F Hi/Lo and 
VHF Air. #20-107
Batter e s . crysta ls  exii*a

Take it to the ball 
game! Hi/lo tone 
switch. #12-717
Batteries extra

AM/FM Portable Radio
By Realistic

C u t 33%

Stereo Headphones
N o v a ’ - 4 5  b y  R e a l i s t i c

4 8 0/°

O ff
1 2 9 5

Reg.24.95

F.ts most personal portables! 
Light- weight design, adjust
able headband Ve" plug 
#33-1021 •

AM/FM Clock Radio
Chronomatic’ -252

C u t
2 4 0/° 1888

Battery Backup Beg- 24.95
Easy-access on-top controls, 
stylish beveled cabinet #12-1560

Backup battery extra

Cassette Recording Tape
60 Min Realistic

2 1"mm for iR e g  1.I Reg. 1.99 Eacr
90 Min.

2 279Am  fo r mm Reg. 2l Reg. 2.79 Each 

Stock up— no limit! #44-602/603

U)ifoon 272-5531
A Radio Shack Dealer
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dips Coffee was also served 
from a silver service.

Among the out of town guests 
were the parents and grand
parents of the groom, Mr. and 
Mrs. Art Foley, Jr. and Mr. and 
Mrs. Gene Bryan and Mr. and 
Mrs. Art Foley. Sr., all of 
Littlefield. Also Mr. and Mrs. 
Craig Thompson of Littlefield; 
Mr. and Mrs. David Beckett, 
Antic and Jennifer, of Midland; 
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald Powell, 
Jeannette and Larry of Tulsa, 
Okla.

Also Mr. and Mrs. Terry 
Burton and Lance, Mr. and 
Mrs. Alton Burton, Mr, and 
Mrs. Bob Donaldson, Tanya 
Crawford, Jason, Ashley and 
Tucker, all of Muleshoe; Tom, 
Wanda, Brenda and Allen 
Boone of Lubbock, Laura Powell 
of Amarillo, Kenny and Lisa 
Thompson of Amherst; Feris 
Foley and Karen Berryhill of 
Littlefield; Steve and Pam Foley 
of Amarillo and Mr. and Mrs. 
Scott Churchman of Muleshoe.

bodice was styled with a low cut 
basque waistline.

I he upper bodice was of soft 
Hnglish illusion designed in a 
low “ V”  and the lower part was 
of Matte taffeta. The full skirt, 
designed with a Matte taffeta 
overskirt had a double row of 
ruffles at the bottom. Two 
points in the skirt front, was 
caught up with a silk flower 
enhanced by pearl pecos in the 
center. A second skirt was or" 
imported illusion and enhanced 
with four rows of soft ' lace 
ruffles at the bottom. The gown 
flowed into a full cathedral train 
in the back.

Her fingertip viel of imported 
illusion was gathered to a circlet 
of silk flowers with each of the 
flowers centered with a cluster 
of seed pearls. The back of the 
viel was accented with a pouf of 
the illusion. She carried a 
cascading bouquet of silk roses 
accented with pink flowers and 
ribbons.

For something old, she car
ried a handkerchief which be
longed to her grandmother; 
something new was her dress 
and viel, something borrowed 
was her mothers wedding ring 
and something blue was the 
traditional blue garter. She wore 
pennies in her shoes minted in 
the years of their births.

Kim Moss of Sudan served as 
matron of honor and Kathy 
Powell of Sudan, both sisters of 
the bride, served as maid of 
honor. They wore tea length 
gowns styled in pink Matte 
taffeta trimmed in candy pink. 
They were designed with sweet
heart necklines and fitted 
bodices with natural waistlines. 
The back of the bodices 
featured low cut circles and was 
accented with a large taffeta 
bow.

The groom was attired in a 
grey tuxedo. Derwin Beau
champ of Sudan served as best 
man and Jimmy Williams of 
Medicine Mound served as 
groomsman. Ushers were Troy 
Moss and. Bill Gardner, both of 
Sudan. They all wore grey 
tuxedos also.

Flower girls were Brandi 
Nichols and Heather Nichols, 
f«>th of Sudan, nieces of the 
bride. They wore floor length 
dresses in light pink organza.

Ringbcarer was Johnathan 
Edwards of Sudan and he too.

Sherri Dee Pow'ell and Daniel 
Glenn Foley were united in 
marriage Saturday, June 6 in 
the Sudan First Baptist Church. 
The Rev. Jerry Dodson, pastor, 
read the double ring vows.

Parents of the couple are 
Dwayne and Mary Powell of 
Sudan and Art and Nadine 
Foley of Littlefield.

Church decorations included 
two tree candclabras and a 
large spiral candelabra holding 
white tapers, decorated with 
greenery accented with dark 
pink flowers. Floral arrange
ments, in shades of pink, in fan 
shaped brass holders flanked 
either side of the candelabras. 
Pews were decorated with pink 
bows and roses.

Billy and Terrie Donaldson, 
cousins of the bride, of Matador 
sang * Just You And 1” , “ There 
Is Love”  and “ Always” .

Presented in marriage by her 
father, the bride wore a white 
floor length gown of Matte 
taffeta, trimmed in Venise and 
Chantilly laces. The high neck
line was edged in a row of 
Venise lace with seed pearls 
and sequins. The fitted bodice 
was styled with a low cut 
basque waistline. The upper

was attired in a grey tuxedo.
Cindy Nichols of Sudan, sister 

of the bride, registered the 
guests.

Following the ceremony, a 
reception was held in the 
fellowship hall of the church. 
The bride’s table was covered 
with a pink lace over white cloth 
and accented with a pink floral 
arrangement flanked on either 
side with pink candles. The 
three tiered heart shaped cake, 
which was topped with a 
"Precious Moments”  bride and 
groom,- was decorated in pink 
flowers and was served with 
pink punch from crystal appoint
ments by Danette Provence, 
Shawnda Masten and Stephanie 
Bickett. Another table, covered 
with a floor length lace cloth 
held hor de ’houvres, fruit and

*  JUNE 20 Clovis Public School Auction J
J  M aintenance Bldg, on E, 21 st. *
*  JUNE 21 Household, Shop & Welding Eqpt. *
*  S. Ave I, Rortales, NM  1:00 p.m. *  
J  JUNE 27 Household Auction - Clevis Over *
*  1,000 Pieces Of Glasswcre, Extra *
J  Nice Modem & Antique Furniture ^
*  JUNE 28 Household & Shop Auction In *
J  Q o/is At 1:30 p.m. J
4  For More Information Or To Schedule

^  An Auction Call; j
*  *
*  (505)763-7311 *

* W&J AUCTION SERVICE }
if  Janes & Butch Priest, Auctioneers *

Church Welcomes 

New Pastor
First Assembly of God of- 

fically welcomes new pastor, 
Rev. David C. McCune to 
Muleshoe on Sunday, June 21.

Rev. McCune will be installed 
as pastor in a formal ceremony 
conducted by the superinten
dent of West Texas Assemblies 
of God. himself a former pastor 
in Muleshoc. Rev. J.W. Farmer 
of Lubbock.

The 10:45 a.m. service will 
feature Mrs. McCune, a soloist, 
with Pastor McCune bringing 
the morning message. The 
installation service will begin at 
3:30 p.m. featuring “ The 
King's Kids", a quartet made 
up of members of First Assem
bly.

Rev. Farmer will be preach
ing the afternoon service at 4 
p.m, A meal will be served in 
the fellowship hall of the church 
after the morning service.

MR. AND MRS. DANIEL GLENN FOLEY 
(nee Sherri Dee Powell)

L i b r a r y  N e w s
___________ by Anne Camp

The second Film and Fun Day 
for the 1987 Summer Reading 

well attended with

tell”  for the kids-who want to 
bring their “ unusual”  pets, and 
tell about them. This should be 
very interesting!

This week we have tickets for 
the magic show in the "G o For 
It”  box courtesy of the Rotary 
Club.

Club was
about 38 on hand to see the 
movies “ Animals in the W ild”  
and “ A Fish From Japan”  and 
to meet and listen to the 
Muleshoe Animal Control Of
ficer. Della Snell.

She brought a very in
teresting and informative pro
gram on her job and answered 
the children's questions suctrsrs’ 
“ which animal is hardest to 
catch, to which she promptly 
replied “ a skunk”  (she had just 
been out and caught one). Then 
the children got to go out and 
see her pick-up, with cages in 
back and she demonstrated 
using the pole she uses. We 
appreciate Della coming and 
sharing with the children.

A drawing was held for a 
colorful “ Animal Antics”  pos
ter, and the winner was Lance 
Latham, although not here, he 
will get the poster.

Next week will be “ show and

Started Monday 
Bargains Galore!

Pursuant to Section 33.07 of 
the Texas Property Tax Code, 
on July 1,1987 all 1986 
property taxes will accrue an 
additional 15% penalty if 
not paid

NEW PASTOR AT ASSEMBL Y OF GOD CHURCH • Rev. David 
C. McCune will be installed as pastor of the Muleshoe First 
Assembly of God Church in a formal ceremony Sunday, June 21. 
Pictured along with Rev. McCune is his wife and daughters.

Joyce
Coordinates^Hensen "

Sleepwear
50% OFF

For Exam ple
For Exam plePantsShortie _

Gown 2ms......11.47

All

Summer BeltsZENITH VRI810. Cable compatibility, plus HQ circuitry.
•  14-day/4-event auto-record timer.
• 108-channel tuning including up to 38 cable channels.*
• HQ circuitry for superior picture quality.
• Automatic power-on with automatic play feature, turns 

power on and begins tape play when cassette isinserted.
• Automatic rewind A play memory, rewind tape and 

cue for replay with the touch of a button.
•  Instant record.
a TV/VCR remote control, operates both VCR A com

patible Zenith remote control TV.
»*In Canada, 105-channel, 35 cable.

All

Summer Jewelry
ZENITH VM6200 Compact VHS 
Camcorder with Auto-Focus
» Lightweight, ultra-compact —  

weighs just 3.5 lbs., ready to 
shoot, with battery A cassette, 

a Records A plays up to one full 
hour on VHS-C compact cassettes, 

a Plays tapes through the view
finder, TV or on standard VHS 
recorders, using a special adapter.

Terry Robes 10995

Women In The Know-Know Whoro To Go• No Alterotions
• No Refunds
• All Sales Final
PORTALESW t M H l  APPLIANCE, INC

117 Main Street Phone 272 5531
MULESHOE, TEXAS 79347 THE MOST EXCITING WOMEN S CLOTHING STORE IN SOUTHEASTERN N.M.!

>04 E. 2nd (Next to Kentucky Fried Chicken) ________356-4236

H o w a rd  Wolf ^

Sportsw ear
/ O  P F F  

For Example 
Surpmer Sweaters 
* Reg 42 00 2 5 . 2 C U

O.P. Cde |
Swimwear Beachwear

1 0 %  OFF 1 0  %  OFF |



Cont. From Page 1 
million for a 1987 total of $16 
million, down nine percent. El 
Paso's payment of $1.3 million 
brought its 1987 total to $11.1 
million.

Bullock also sent checks 
totaling $24.3 million to the 
stale's six Metropolitan Transit 
Authorities. Houston's MTA 
check for $9.5 million pushed 
1987 payments to $78.2 million. 
Dallas' DART payment of $9.4 
million brought its total to $74.6 
million this year.

Austin’s Capital Metro re
ceived a $2.5 million check, for 
a yearly total of $19.5 million. 
VTA in San Antonio received 
$1.7 million for a total of $14.5 
million in 1987. Fort Worth’s 
M TA payment for $506,214 
increased the city’s 1987 total to 
$3.9 million. Corpus Christi 
MTA received a check for 
$449,147 increasing total pay
ments this year to $3.6 million.

June checks represent taxes 
collected on sales made in April 
and rcpc-ted to the Comptroller 
by May 20.

Muleshoe Youth 
Baseball

BO X  SCORES

Pony.

GOLF TOURNAMENT WINNERS— Monday night, the Finals of 
the most recent MAC Miniature Golf Tournament were held at 
the Mule Putt Miniature Golf Course. Winners were from left in 
the team tourney. Joel Sinclair and Gary McDaniel, First; Wayne 
Holmes and James Elder, second; front row, from left, Jerry 
Hailey, tourney chairman; Sherri Shipman and Gary Shipman, 
third; and Eddie Morris, MAC chairman.

Sinclair, McDaniel Take First In Tourney
ft toox two tries, but the 

latest round in the Muleshoe 
Activities' Committee’ s twice 
monthly miniature golf tourna
ments was concluded Monday 
night.

Just above halfway through 
the tournament on Monday, 
June 8, the tournament was 
rained out in a heavy downpour, 
and postponed to Monday, June 
15.

After preliminary play was 
Finished. Five teams took to the 
field to determine the top three 
winners. Teams included James 
Elder and Wayne Holmes; Toby 
Carpenter and Tadd Young; 
Gary McDaniel and Joel Sin
clair; Gary and Sherri Shipman; 
and Jerry and Mary Hicks.

When it was all said and 
done, only one stroke separated 
the top three teams. In First 
place were McDaniel and Sin
clair; Elder and Holmes were 
second and Shipman and Ship- 
man won third.

Spending a lot o f time 
working with the tournaments 
are Jerry and Kay Hailey, 
chairmen; and Eddie and Gayle 
Morris, along with several 
volunteers as official score 
keepers. The tournaments are 
becoming more popular and 
growing each time.

On Monday, June 22, it will 
be a individual tournament, 
with trophies for the top three 
individuals. Make your plans 
now to enter. Entry fee is only 
$3. and the top five individuals 
after two preliminary games, 
will be trying for the trophies 
and plaques. Sign-up lime 
begins at 6:30 p.m. at the Mule 
Putt Miniature Golf Course.

Responsibility
“Who’s the responsible 

man here?” asked the cal Icr. < - 
“If you mean the fellow 

who always gets the 
blame,” answered the office 
boy, “you arc speaking to 
him now ”

Cont. From Page 1 
the batting record is as follows: 
Larry Gonzales, .624; Junior 
Olivarez, .605; Hector Flores, 
.581; Beto Diaz, .530; Colin 
Tanksley. .455; Chris Domin
guez, .429; Juan Perez, .333; 
Ricky Flores, .268; Ricky Diaz, 
.222; and Rodney Reynolds, 
.134.

Sam Gonzales, manager of 
the Muleshoe Pony League 
team, commented, “ the games 
were played very well offensiv
ely by the local team and we 
played all the kids, some in 
different positions.

“ This kind of game is what 
all managers and coaches look 
for, because it’s only a few 
times when we can relax and 
enjoy our games. But, we have 
to make sure that a team 
doesn’ t get too confident, 
because we have five games left 
on the schedule before All-Stars 
starts."

He concluded, “ We wish to 
give a special ‘ thanks' to all the 
parents of the kids and fans 
who have come out and support
ed us. Without them it would be 
very difficult to be undefeated.”

Smart Boy
Little Bobby: “ I found z 

horseshoe this morning.” 
Mother: “ Do you know 

what that means?”
Little Bobby: “Yes, it 

means that some horse is 
ninning around in his stock
ing feel."

Next week, the Bronco city 
tournament will be getting 
underway, with the top seeded 
teams to be determined after 
local baseball action tonight. 
Thursday.

During the week of July 13, 
the Mustang and Bronco lea
gues will be competing in 
tournaments. The Bronco tour
nament will be held in Friona, 
while the Mustang league will 
be in action in Bovina.

This will be followed by the 
Bronco League Sectionals at 
Hereford and the Mustang 
League sectionals, to be played 
in Amarillo.

After the first night of action 
for the Mustang League city 
tournament on Tuesday night, 
the Fireballs defeated the Bears 
and the Merchants fell to the 
Dollar Bills. 10-7.

Tonight, Thursday, the Dollar 
Bills and the U-Bars will take to 
the field at 6 p.m., followed by 
the Bears vs. the Merchants at 
8 p.m.

This past week in Muleshoe 
Youth Baseball:

Bears 8 Dollar Bills 10
U Bars 9 Fireballs 2

BRONCO
Rangers 10 Longborns 21

JUNE 12
T BALL

Maroon 22 Black 24
Purple 14 Gold 9
Red 20 Gray 13

MUSTANGS
Fireballs 12 
Merchants 8

Dollar Bills 6 
U-Bars 17

BRONCO
Mustangs 12 Sox 17
Vets 15

Purple 15 
Black 10 
Green 20

Longhorns 14 
Sox 13

Blue 25 
Orange 19 
Gray 14

K-Bars 6 
Mustangs 9

Rangers 13
JUNE 15 
T BALL

Orange 24 
Blue 20 
Red 13

BRONCO
Mustangs 2 

K-Bars 27
JUNE 16 
T-BALL

Gold 16 
Maroon 9 

Purple 25 
BRONCO

Longhorns 7 
Rangers 16

Texas A&M Press book 
teljs stories of rural . children, schoolleacher .̂

COLLEGE STATION —  A social Ws 
lory of Texas, told from the perspective 
of the former students and teachers of 
country schoolhouses of Texas’ rural 
past, is portrayed in a new Texas A&V1 
University Press hook entitled “Hinging 
the Children In.”

Authors Thud Sitton and Milam How- 
old interviewed dozens of former coun
try schoolteachers and students and 
sought out first-person narrativewn 
written sources. The voices spealr of 
strict discipline, steadfast parental sup
port, eagerness to learn, practical jokes 
and pranks, physical hardships, rigid 
moral codes and family entertainments.

It is an oral history showing education 
as it was before urbanization, consolida
tion and integration. The book ad
dresses the cry for a return to basics and 
the decades of consolidated school edu
cation have revealed that rural schu 
worked far better tfian their critics 
lieved.

One message in the book is that the 
old system of the one-mom schoolhousc 
has considerable relevance to the cur
rent problems with the teaching of basic 
skiHs.

i m Is
s be-

JUNE 11

Blue 12 
Gray 15 
Gold 19

Show.
MUTANG

T-BALL 
Purple 10 

Orange 25 
Green 24

Cont. From Page 1

year, they traveled about 60.000 
miles, from border to border, 
and coast to coast. They have 
performed the show in over 30 
states and hope someday to 
make it 50.

Take time out to attend the 
magic show, for an enchanting 
afternoon, this Saturday, 2 p.m. 
in the Muleshoe High School 
auditorium.

Rotary...
Cont. From Page 1

Gunstream, in charge of the 
meeting, said the Rotary Officer 
installation banquet would be 
Tuesday, June 30 at 7 p.m.

Guests at the meeting includ
ed Julie Johnson, Scott Denney, 
Monti Vandivei, Buddy Means, 
Bert Sinclair, Ronald Bvrd, 
Harry Sheets. Leigh Moraw. 
W.G. Harlan, Richard Edwards, 
Tom Boutelle, Brett King and 
Cleta Williams.

IMiilfKhoe Youth Baseball

Inter-Gtv Tournament

M all?In
J

rx fu H n S

Winner I

U-Bars 56

62

Dollar Bills
64

Winner 6
68

loser I
63;

Winner 4

loser 4 

Winner 3

laser 6
67

6 5 f

Game 9 
★— - —

Winner 7
J

Winner 5

loser 2

Gome 1 
Gome 2 
Gome 3 
Gome 4 

Gome 5 
Gome 6 
Gome 7 
Gome 8 
Gome 9

Tuesday June 16 6 pm
Tuesday June 16 8 pm
Thursday June 18 6 pm
Thursday June 18 8 pm
Friday June 19 6 pm
Friday June 19 8 pm
Monday June 22 ★  ★
Tuesday June 23 ★  ★
Thursday June 25 ★  ★

*  Game 9 Is Necessary II Winner 01 Game 7 tdeets Winner Of Game i  In Game 8

★  ★  6PM Unless BOTH Coaches Agree Otherwise

Wiedebush & Company

\

F R E E !
You can  SA VE  on seeding costs by ordering your

Conlee Seed Hybrid Grain Sorghum MOW! Buy 3 bags  

of your choice of Hybrid Grain Sorghum seed . . . .  and

G E T  T H E  4th B A G  F R E E !

m  i u  u i  a u i  i t u i  ^ u u u i s  t f u t t i u  y

Quantities are limited - -

Lawn Tractors
as low as

$79.00
pur month with JDCC

Bag a Deere now and w e’ll give you 
90 days to p a y ... interest free

Buy any John Deere Consumer Product with your 
John Deere Credit Card, and well give you 90 days 

to pay, interest free! Hurry, though. Offer expires
June 30,1987.

Low monthly payments 
with a John Deere credit card

Lawn Mowers
as low as

$25.00
per month w;th JDCC

Riders
as 1< >\v as

$48.00
pur month with JDCC

Lawn and Garden Tractors
as low as

$140.00
per month with JDCC
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AREA

Nice Selection Seiko and Pulsar Watches 
up to 50% off

02 Main 272-33!

Muleshoe Motor Company
Car Capitol o f The West Plains THE MULESHOE ART LOFT

Muleshoe. Texas 79347

Treat Yourself & 

JksrLg, A  Friend To The

lamar Best In Mexican 

FoodAtLeaVs
Closed Mondays

Leafs El Nuevo Restaurant
1542 W. Amer. Blvd. 272-32

Auto Painting

FREE ESTIMATES
Tractor Glass &  Windshields

"W e Appreciate Your 

Business'’'’

Shipman's Body Shop
2724408

Do your clothes need to be taken in, 
let out, shortened, lengthened?
Marie Lane can handle your alterations 
from the easiest to the hardest jobs.

When your garments are cleaned & 
pressed at Lamberts small repairs are 
made for free.

Lambert Cleaners
123 Main 272-4726

40-Waft Hying 
Insect Killer zaps insects. % 
Safe fo r people or pets. ^  ,

315846 XL200 ■

Fry & Cox, Inc

Sergio Gonzalez, Ana Gonzalez, and Selina Gonzalez

Ana (Gonzalez is the owner o f Ana ’s House o f  

Beauty. She was born in Monterrey, Mexico to Mr. &

Mrs. Aurelio Cuevas. She moved to Muleshoe in 1956 
and attended school here.

In 1965 Ana attended the Institute de Belleza 

Alamo in Monterrey, Mexico, and she then attended 

Adelle's Beauty College in Plainview. She has been a 

hairdresser for 22 years, and has operated her own 

business fo r  10 years.

Ana has two children, Sergio & Selina. Sergio 

is a senior and Selina is a junior. Both children are 

very active in school and the community.

Ana enjoys hairdressing with hair colors and 

perms as her favorites. She says the work is very 

challenging. At Ana ’s House o f Beauty Honey Bee 

Waxing, Manicures, and Pedicures are also available.

272-4511
Father's Day Special

A NEW TWIST ON AN OLD IDEA Professional 

Hydraulic Tree 

Root Feeding

Model 2105

• Makes manual screwdrivers obsolete. ■ W
• Drives and removes a wide range of screws quickly and easily
• Stores in handy recharging stand so it's always ready to use.
• Includes 2‘/ i" slottcd/phillips b't.
• Many other accessory bits available.
• V*" hex collet.

Decorators Nursery & Floral
616 S 1st 272-4340

Higginbotham-Bartlett
272-3351

Damrons offers a complete new line of 
Drawing Board Greeting Cards! Sunday and Monday 

Complete Buffet
2.75 Children 5.95 Adults 

11 am-2pm

Friday Special - Catfish
4.69 With Salad Bar •

The Hungry Mule Steakhouse
1008 W. Amer. Blvd. 272-7517

Birthday Anniversary

Engagement I Miss You 
Wishes of Cheer

Call Ana, Linda Flores, or Melody Lewis for all 

you hair care needs.

For All Occasions Remember 

Damron Drug. s House of Beauty
308 Main Damron Drug272 4210

S flo u r Hair Has Never
Had It So Good!!

Come See What We Can Do For 

Your Hair At A n a ’s House O f  

Beauty, Where Our Stylists Can Help 

You With The Newest Cuts, Perms, I 
And Coloring.

Monday Perm Special $27.50
'

no’s House O f Beauty
3 Mon.-Sat. 272 - 41521

For The Best Mexican 

Food Come To 

Viola’s!
eipOpen I I  a.m. - 9:30 p.m 

i ]  Closed On Tuesday 

Viola's Restaurant
2002 W  Amer. Blvd. 272-3838

3 Locations 

To Serve You
Clays Comer

Muleshoe

Farmers Co-Op 
Elevators

272-4335

Enochs

■JCTJ’I
f|fsj
1

m m  1
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for a few days. Mr. and Mrs. 
Aubrey Cannon and Mr. and 
Mrs. Albert Cannon have visit
ed her this week.

***
Edith Goucher v/as visited by 

her daughter Goldalue over the 
weekend. Also visiting her were 
Ann Floyd and Doc Goucher.

***
We are reallv enjoying Mrs.

play for them.
***

Our volunteers were busy 
fuel, afternoon in the Beauty 
Shop giving our ladies nice 
“ hair-do's” .

***
Ernest Kerr was visited by 

his grand children Wed. after
noon .

***

Whitmires little great grand
daughter Amy who is here 
visiting in the home pf her 
Grandmother Wanda Shafer/ ,-t

*** ' S 5v
We would like to express ouf 

heart felt sympathy to the 
family and friends of D.J. Gage
and Emmett Dean.

***
Clara Weaver’ s daughter Pat 

and Linda are here visiting this 
week.

***
L.aNell Stancell came Tues. 

afternoon and assisted the 
residents in make beaded key 
rings. Residents participating 
were Effie Smith. Cordelia 
Cochran, Emma Schuster, 
Ernest Kerr, Ora Roberts.

***
Ike Coffee and Effie Smith 

made peanut butter and crack
ers for us in the Day Room Fri. 
morning.

***
Ike Coffey had a good visit in 

the home of his daughter and 
son-in-law last week. He states 
that he enjoys the great home 
made ice cream and home 
cooked meal.

***
Wilma Clements was visited 

by her son and daughter-in-law 
and Janet Ethridge Wed. after
noon.

***
Aruel Robertson’s daughter

Nelta Fyie visits him everyday. 
♦**

Josie Flowers came Tues. and 
Wed. to visit Margaret Beard 
and fix her hair.

***
Eric Smith’s daughter Patricia 

Thatcher and wife Lucy Faye 
spent the day with him Wed.

***
Mr. and Mrs. Harold Carpen

ter of Oklahoma Lane Commun
ity came to have a Sing-A-Long 
with the residents Fri. after
noon.

***
A llie  Barbour’ s son and 

daughter-in-law Mr. and Mrs. 
A.W. Barbour are here visiting 
her.

***
Our Fathers Day Party will be 

Fri. June 19th at 3:00 p.m. 
Please plan to join us.

***
Welcome back Lois Ethridge, 

we sure missed you while you 
were awav visiting.

***
The Calvary Baptist Church 

came Sun. for Gospel Singing 
and Music.

***
Barbara Blackman came Wed. 

to serve juice and visit the 
residents.

***
Clara Jones brought her elec, 

piano Wed. and took it into 
some of the residents rooms to

Ronald Reagan, President, on 
Iran-Contra affair:

“ I haven’t seen any evidence that 
I’ve been mortally wounded nor do 
the people seem to be unhappy about 
what we’ve been doing here.”

Nursing Home

News
Shop

Muleshoe First!]
***

Claudia Cannon returned to 
the Nursing Home Tues. after 
being hospitalized in Amherst

L ik e  y o u r  dad and y o u r  g ran d fa th e r, one 
th ing  y o u ’ll need is a dependable source  o f  
long-term  c re d it . A  source  that s t ic k s  w ith  
yo u  th rough good tim es and bad . . .d o e sn ’t 
p an ic  and pu ll back w hen th ings get a lit t le  
tough . F o r  g enerations th a t source has a lw a y s  
been the Fed e ra l Lan d  B a n k .

W hen long-term  c re d it  is the a n sw e r, stop 
by and see h ow  the Lan d  B a n k  can help  y o u .

To a young man 
wondering about 
his future in farming
Federal Land Bank Association

Birdie Warren was visited by 
her grand children Wed.

***
Stella Morgan was visited by 

her grand daughter Jane Ponder 
and family.

***
Mr. and Mrs. Doc Goucher 

celebrated their 51st wedding 
annivarsary last week. Congrat
ulations Edith and Doc.

***

The Needmore Community 
Club will host our monthly 
birthday party Thurs. June 25th 
al 3:00 p.m. We invite you to 
come join us. Marlene Harper 
was born June 19th, 1932. She 
is our only June birthday 
resident.

***
Ruby McCamish reports that 

she is able to see some better 
after having eye surgery last 
week.

***
Happy Birthday Gil Lamb* 

from the staff and residents of 
the Nursing Home.

O f Muleshoe

F A R W E L L  P U B L IC  A U TO  A U C T IO N !
Saturday, June 20th.

Fa rw e ll, Texas -  8  m iles east of Clovis on H w y  84

8 0 6 '4 8 ! - 9 4 0 0  Starts at 1 p .m . M D T / 2 p jn .  C D !

Cars, Pickups, Vans, Boats, RVs, Dune Buggies, Motorcycles
& More!111 Hm m M0D̂

100 Units Expected -  1986 on down
O pen 6  days a w eek -  Consignm ents w elcom e 
The place w h ere  buyers and sellers m eet

Auctions 1st &  3 rd  Saturdays

Nights: 800-272-1151 Tom Flowers. Mpr. 
Open 10 a m. - fi p.m. for \ our inspection 

Texas Number: oiK-oor,sn2

He’s got tow prices, 
free answers and 
dirty hands, your 
Bumper To Bumper

NAMED TO ALLTOURNAMENT TEAM-Debb\e Isaac, a 
member of the Clovis Vets team from the AAU state tournament 
in Clovis last weekend, was named to the All-Tournament team 
following the tournament. She will be participating in the 
national tournament to be played in Clovis in July.

(Courtesy Clovis News-Journal)
Auto Parts man. 
tf  he can’t help you, 
nobody can, f

Attention
CRP Participants

We,have an inexpensive 
Sorghum-Sudangrass Cover Crop 
for your accepted CRP acres.

1. Three-Way Cross

2. Heavy Foliage

3. Drought Tolerant

4. Fast Growth

5. Noxious Weed Free

CHAMPION 
SPARK PLUGS
REGULARS

89* Sale Price

I net ea. after 
mail-in rebate

25* Mtg. Mailm Rebate

AC FILTERSMONROE GAS-MATIC* 
SHOCK ABSORBERS

America rides Monroe net ea. after $1.50 
mall-in rebate.
Sale Price $3.99.

Sires ID »  most domestic 
cars A light trucks.

FOLDING 
LUG WRENCH

• Std A Metric
\  • Folds (0 r  wide

SAVE $$ NOW!
5 yr 150,000 mile limited warranty 
Superior to your car s original 
equipment Factory tested

• 6500 lb GVW per pair
• Gussstt construction
• Paction holes 
Limit 1 pair

1-TON
POWER
PULL
HOIST
• Forged hooks
• Stool frame
• 12 it lilt

REFRIGERANT 12
AJC RECHARGE KIT

ARMOR ALL 
PROTECTANT

12-VOLT
TROUBLE
LIGHT
• 20 ft. cord • Battery dtps
• 50W bulb

PROPANE
CYLINDER
Use with most 
propa-e torches 
A appliances

Lim it 1 * *0322

A/C F R kJ N
It's science but it works 
like magic

*no80--eoz
Lim it 4’  # s012

INEA-MITE 07-0?  —  LUBlELPSANlCORIAUSPrices good at participating Bur-pet To Bumper Auto Parts Stores through June 22. 1997 ’ Items h  
excess ot the limits can be purchased at the regular price Details m stores

Hybrid Sorghum-Sudangrass

Bratcher Motor
107 East Avenue B 272MULESHOE, TEXAS1620 WEST AM ERICANP H O N E  272-4611 Fasten Vbor SeatbeltNo Drinking and Driving

I ' i  i i  i ......r r 1 1 1  i i i

PRECISION
UNIVERSAL JOINTS

_______

V ,

[95 j
First line quality—  
h r  most domestic 
cars A light truck -

| |  ' V
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assi Call 272-4536

CLASSIFIED
RATES

Per Word.....S.15
Minimum Charge 

$2.30

Consecutive 
Insertions 

Minimum Charge 
$2.00

CLASSIFIED 
DISPLAY RATES 

$1.75
Per Column Inch

.d e a d l in e s  
12 noon 'I ues.

For Thursday Paper 
12 norm Friday 

For Sunday Paper 
We reserve the 
right to classify, 
revise, or reject any 
ad. Not responsible 
for any error after 
ad has run once.

1. Personals

•  CUSTOM ROUND hav 
baling call after 7:00 
Larry Free 925-6739. 
fl-18s-tfc

OWN YOUR OWN 
Apparel Jr Shoe 
Store, Choose From: 
Jean / Sportswear, 
Ladies Apparel. Mens, 
Children / Maternity,

I  Large Sizes. Petite, 
Dancewear / Aerobic, 
Bridal, Lingerie Or 
Accessories Store. Add 
Color Analysis.
Brands: Liz Claiborne, 
Gasoline, Healthtex, 
Levi, Lee, Camp 
Beverly Hills, . St 
Michele, Chaus, Out
back Red, Genesis,

* Forenza, Organically 
Grown, Over 2000 
Others. Or $13.99 One 
Price Designer. Mubi 
Tier Pricing Discount 
Or Family Shoe Store. 
Retail Prices Unbeliev
able For Quality *Shoes 
Normally Priced From 
$19. To $80. Over 250 
Brands 2600 Styles.

*  $14,800 to $26,900: 
Inventory, Training, 
Fixtures. Grand Open
ing, Airfare. Etc. Can 
Open 15 Days. Mr. 
Loughlin (612) 888- 
6555.
1 -25t-1 tpts

MARY KAY COSME
TICS Josie Flowers

• 272-3865. 
fl-49s-tfc

OWN YOUR OWN 
beautiful discount 
shoe store. Offering 
over 300 top designer 
name brands and over 
1500 styles at un
believable retail prices

0 of 6.75 and up. All 
first quality merchan
dise. Satisfaction Gu
aranteed. *Andrew 
Geller *Evan Picone 
♦Naturalizer *Stride 
Rite *Bandolino *Ree- 
hok * Amalfi *9 West 
♦Gloria ’ Vanderbilt 
and many more. 
Hand bags and ac-

1 cessories also.
$16,900.00 to
$39,900.30 includes 
beginning inventory, 
training and fixtures. 
Call Anytime. Pres
tige Fashions 1-800- 
247-9127.
I -24s-2tpts

CONCERNED 
About Someone’s 

Drinking? 
HELP IS

a v a il a b l e
through Al-Anon 

Call 227-2350 or 
965-2870 or come to 
visit Tuesday
nights, 8:00 p.m. or 
Saturday mornings 
at 10:30 a.m. at 
1116 W. American 
Blvd., Muleshoe

2. Lost & Found 8. Real Estate 8. Real Estate

LOST ORANGE & 
white Brittney Spaniel 
hunting dog weighes 
approximately 30 lbs., 
approximately 18 in
ches tall. Last seen 
May 3, 8 miles South
west of Muleshoe on 
Rabbit Road No. 2. 
$100 Regard offered. 
Call Matt Phelps 925- 
6485 after 8 p.m. or 
co-owner Nick Bamert 
272-4787 day. 272- 
5664 night. 
p2-20s-12tc

3. Help Wanted

FEDERAL. STATE & 
CIVIL SERVICE JOBS 
$16,707 to $59,148/ 
vear. Now Hiring. 
CALL JOB LINE 1- 
518-459-3611 Ext 
F6695E for info. 24 
HR.
3 - 2 5 t - 3 t t p t s

RN OR LVN Full time 
day or evening hours. 
Good starting pay, 
insurance available. 
Golden Plains Care 
Center Hereford, Tx 
364-3815. 
g.3-25t-2tc

—■ 1 -.— rr

4. Houses For 
Rent

NEED TO RENT 3 
bedroom, furnished 
house or apt., for July 
and August. Call 272- 
4630. 
s4-20s-tfc

5. Apts. For 
Rent

FURNISHED GAR 
age apt. for rent. 
Water paid. See after 
5:00. 202 W. 8th. 
c5-24t-tfc

Not what you read but 
how you read it is the key to 
knowledge.

The hairs on the •jack of a
bee s legs z---- collect
and transpon polien.

APtS. for rent nice 1 
& 2 bdrm., furnished 
and unfurnished 272-
7575.
p5-25t-tfc

8. Real Estate

DESPERATE!!! 
MAKE OFFER. WILL 
TRADE EQUITY FOR 
ANYTHING  OF 
VALUE. HOME FOR 
SALE. 3 bedrooms or 
2 bedrooms and 2 
living area, IV* baths, 
double garage, fire
place, yard sprinkler 
stytem, quiet neigh
borhood. 510 E. Chic
ago. If interested cail 
Marilyn at 965-2123. 
After 5:00 PM call 
272-5690 or 505/392- 
1173.
B8-24t-6tc

HOUSE FOR SALE by 
owner. 2 bdrm., 1 
bath, fireplace, and 
efficiency apartment 
in back. Owner 
financing. Call 272- 
3006 or 272-5813. 
g8-18s-tfc

ABANDONED
HOME

Take up payments.. 
806-763-4051. Call 
Collect. 
a8-22s-tfc

FOR SALE 3 bdrm., 
I '/« bath. carport, 
large utility, new 
patio cover must see 
to appreciate. Call 
272-5038. 
w8-21s-tfc

MOBILE HOMES'

New -Used

I n s t a n t  
F in a n c in g

Low P r i c e s

T ra d e s  
Welcome

GRAHAM

HOME CENTER

° l a i n v i e w  
1 2 0 0  1 - 2 7  S

293 -  8355
8-17t-tfc

: Home North of Mu|m V ';  on Hwy
1 e, central 

A W  ^  —»*ge Hobby Shop and

HENRY REALTY
111 W. Avi». B 

Muleshoe, Texas 

272-4381
BRICK Home North of Mu 
214. 3 
air/he;
apartment on premises. Fruit Trees.

• • •
4 Br, 2 bath, 2 car garage, central 
heat/air, large utility, carpet, near 
down-town. Excellent condition.

• • •

ONE ACRE sites for home construction. 3 
miles East of Muleshoe on HWY. 3 lots 
remain.

• * •

JUST COMPLETED 3 bedroom, 2 bath, 
large living room, kitchen and dining. 
Excellent condition, near high school. 
Priced to sell.

• • •
COMMERCIAL PROPERTY  on Main 
Street, over 4,000 sq. ft., income 
producing property.

• • *
COMMERCIAL PROPERTY-ExceWent ren
tal income from 4 separate offices. Lease
agreements in force.

* • •
’ 3 Br, 2 bath, spacious home outside city 
limits, near city on highway. 29’x40’
metal building. Lot 85’x62\

* • *
3 Br, 1 bath, completely remodeled, edge 
of city on highway.

* * *

VACANT LOT for Mobile home immediate 
possession.

* * *
COMMERCIAL PROPERTY on West Ameri
can Blvd. ideal location Building ready for 
occupancy.

* • •

2 BR. 2 bath, cam 
heat pump, ne^CV 
$20’ s. ~

storage buildings, 
school. Price in

11. For Sale T
Or Trade §

FOR SALE. Black rat-
tan chairs with white o
ultra suede cushions. P272-3747.

PIANO FOR SALE 
Assume small monthly 
payment on modern 
style piano, like new 
condition. Can be seen 
locally. Please call.

Senator Bill
Reports

NO-PASS. NO-PLAY A COMPROMISE

Manager
367-3140.
I l-23t-5ttpts

1-800-

FOR SALE large 
round bales milo & 
haygrazer, 272-4351, 
call after 8:00 p.m. 
hi 1-16s-tfc

15. Misc.

GARAGE SALE Fri
day & Saturday, June 
19th & 20th at 9:00 
a.m. to 6:00 p.m. 
1709 W. Ave. D. 
Muleshoe.
!5-25t-l tp

GARAGE SALE at 
802 Hickory Thurs., 
Fri. & Sat. 7 to 5, 
Clothes, TV, Stereo 
& misc. 
wl5-25t-ltc

BIG
4-FAMILY 

GARAGE SALE 
Sat.-Sun. 

June 20-21 
9 a.m. - 6 p.m. 
No Early Callers 

615 W. 3rd 
OUR TRASH 

MAY BE YOUR 
TREASURES!

WHITT-REID
R EAL ESTATE

201 Main m m O ff ic e  2 7 2 - 3 6 1 1

James F. Hayea
& Co.

Agricultural 
Real Estate 

Sales & Appraisals 
Vic Coker - Agent 

806-9.65-2468

SMALLWOOD 
REAL ESTATE 

BROKER 
232 Main 272-4838

__________

One Minute 
Sports Quiz

1. How long is the run in 
the Belmont Stakes?

2. What team had the best 
pitching percentage in the 
American League in 1986?

3. What A.L. pitcher 
pitched 6 shutouts, one 2- 
hiuer and 3 3-hillcrs in 
1986?

4. What two National 
League teams finished 2nd 
in their divisions in 1986?

r  • •• •
A n s w e r s :

1. 11/2 miles.
2. Kansas City Royals.
3. Detroit’ s Jack Morris.
4. Philadelphia and Cin

cinnati.

AUSTIN — Things move so fast 
at the end of a legislative session 
that sometimes it’s impossible to 
update you in a timely manner.

Such is the case with our report 
on the changes that may or may 
not be made in the state's contro
versial no-pass, no-play law . By the 
time you read this, the proposed 
change may have passed the Legis
lature or it may have died in the 
House.

Still, what our Senate Bill 232 
proposes to do to no-pass, no-play 
is significant enough that we are 
compelled to make you aware of 
it. no matter what the bill’s fate 
turns out to be.

S.B 232. as it finally passed the 
Senate, created a pilot program that 
should determine once and for all 
the most effective length o f time to 
suspend a student who is ineligible 
for extracurricular activities.

The state currently suspends a 
student from extracurricular activi
ties for six weeks if a student has 
& failing report card grade in any 
academic subject. Many people, 
ourselves included, feel that suspen
sion period is just too long.

We believe six weeks discourages 
a student from improving his or her 
grades. By the time a six-week 
period has concluded, so has the 
extracurricular activity in which the 
student is participating. It’s un
fortunate some students have to 
be bribed with sports or whatever 
to make a good grade, but the fact 
is some students do. If our goal 
really c  to educate the student, 
then we need to use the carrot on 
the stick in the most effective man
ner possible.

It’s our opinion three weeks 
would be a much better suspension 
period. The student would be 
rewarded for his or her hard work 
more quickly, thus having the 
incentive to start hitting the books 
sooner.

With S.B. 232. we have a chance 
to find out if our theory is correct. 
The State Board of Education will 
select scientifically school districts 
throughout the state and allow 
those disficts to implement a 
three-week suspension period dur
ing the 1987-88 school year.

The academic performance o f the 
suspended students in the select 
districts then will be compared with 
the performance oi the students in 
the other districts. Their finding* 
will be reported to the 71st Legis
lature. which in 1989 should be

able to use the test results to put 
the no-pass, no-play issue to rest 
for good.

We are aware o f the criticism that 
surrounds S.B. 232 as it currently 
is written. Indeed, that criticism 
may sentence the bill to death. 
Some people, it seems, wanted 
three weeks outright, not some 
weak-kneed pilot program. Others 
are afraid allowing some districts to 
have three-week suspensions while 
others have six-week suspensions 
will give the pilot project districts 
an unfair competitive advantage.

Well, we sympathize with those 
who have such concerns because we 
have the exact same fears. But, we 
offer two pieces of political reality 
to explain why S.B. 232 is the way 
it is.

First, there was no way the Legis
lature was going to pass a three- 
week suspension period this ses
sion. The simple threat o f a Senate 
filibuster held up the bill for more 
than a month. An actual filibuster 
almost certainly would have killed 
it. That’s why we agreed to back 
o ff the immediate reduction o f the 
suspension period.

Second, there probably is no way 
in the forseeable future the Legis
lature would reduce the suspension 
period without solid statistical evi
dence to support the move. That’s 
why we had to go with a pilot pro
ject.

If that pilot project proves three 
weeks to be more effective -  and 
we’re convinced it will — then the 
Legislature will have no choice in 
1989 but to reduce the no-pass, 
no-play suspension period to three 
weeks. While there may be compet
itive sacrifice now for some, every
body will enjoy the fruits of the 
pilot project in the future.

So, as we write this, the new ver
sion o f S.B. 232 sits in the House 
waiting for a hearing and perhaps 
last-minute passage. But. as you 
read it. either a curious new pilot 
program will be on the books or a 
wonderful chance to make a dent in 
the six-week suspension period will 
have been lost.

We just wanted you to know what 
the commotion was all about.

If you have any questions about 
the no-pass, no-play rule, write 
us at P.O. Box 12068. Austin. 
Texas. 78711.

116 E. Ave. C. BINGHAM & NIEMAN REALTY 272-5285 — 272-5286

We have homes for as little as $600.00 total move in cost, with payment scheduled according to 
income for qualified buyers!!!!! K

RICHLAND HILLS
NICE-3-2-2 Brick, Cent. A&H, built-ins,
FP, fenced yard. & more.....

* * * * *

IMMACULATE 3-2-2 Brick, corner lot. 
Cent. A&H, built-ins, FP, loads of storage 
& closet space, sprinkler sys.!! ! ! !

*****
PRICE REDUCED-3-1-1 Brick, Cent, heat,
Evap. air, built-ins, fenced yard.....

*****
SPACIOUS-3-3-2 Brick, Cent. A&H, built- 
ins. FP, large den. sunroom, basement, 
utility, fenced yard, much m ore!!!!!

*****
HIGH SCHOOL

OWNER FINANCE-3-2 home, corner !ot, 
built-ins, nice carpet, fenced yard. 
$20’ s ! ! ! ! !  J

*****
IMMA CULATE-3-\-\ Brick.
Evap. air. fenced yard. $30’s

*****
PRICE REDUCED 3-2-2 Brick,
A&H. built-ins, nice carpet, 
basement! !!!'$40’s.

*****
JUS1 LISTED-3-2-2 home, corner lot, nice 
carpet, fenced yard. $30’s !!!!!

*****
3-1-1 home, corner lot. Cent. A&H, 
built-ins. $30’s.....

*****
SPACIOUS 3-2 Brick, Cent. A&H. built- 
ins. nice den w/FP. fenced yard, storage 
bldg., & much more. $70’s l!!!

*****
2-1-1 home, wall
carpets. $16,000.....

( *****
JUST LISThiD-3-1 home, nice carpets, new 
roof, storm windows, & much 
$20’ s !!!!!

*****

*****
NICE 3-2-2 Brick. Cent, 
fenced yard. S40’s!!! ! !

A&H, built-ins,

*****
Central Heat. Nice, Priced

corner lot, nicely

nice carpets.

Cent, heat.

Cent.
FP.

3-l'/j-l home.
To Sell.

*****
3-2-2 carport home,
remodeled. $30’s.....

*****
JUST LISTED-2-1-1 home, 
storm windows. $20’s !!! !

*****
LARGE BLDG, on 2 lots, paved parking ...***** r  6
PRICED TO SELL-Office Bldg, across from 
courthouse.....

*****
APPROX. 3,000 sq. ft. bldg.. Railroad 
frontage. CASH PRICE $15,000.00.

*****
COUNTRY CLUB

3-2-2 Brick. Cent. A&H, built-ins. fenced 
yards, & more. $50’s !!!l!

*****

COUNTRY HOMES

JUST LISTED-Nice 3-2-2 Brick home on 
2.5 acres, built-ins, fireplace, on pavement 
close to town!!!!!

*****

GRAIN PRICES
CORN..... 350 cwt
MILO......320 cwt

SOYBEANS...... -45 off July
W HEAT...... 225 new crop

COMMODITY CERTIFICATES 
107%

Prices 6-16-87 
FARMERS CO-OP

272-4335

furnace heat, nice

more.

LENAU ADD.

J-2.2 carp„n  hume. Cent. A&H. largc den 

$50sM..?nCl- lo» d ! ° f  storage.

3-2-3- carport home, built-ins. Geo. A&H,
storm cellar, barns, corrals. 11 acres.....

* * * * *

3-1-2 home, Vi acre. Cent. A&H. new 
paint, nice carport, cellar. $30’s !! '* '

*****
2-1 home, 20 acres, sub. pump, sprinkler, 
barns & corrals. $40’s !!!!!

*****
WELL IMPROVED 40 acre cattle set-up
PRICED TO SELL.....  H

*****

HIGHLAND ADD.

JUS/ LISTED-2-1-1 home, wall heat. evap. 
air, fenced yard. S20's!!!H F

*****

GEORGE NIEMAN BROKER
DIANNE NIEMAN. BROKER

WE A PPRECIA TE YOUR BUSINESS ’

SUBSCRIBE TODAY!
HR In-Clip Out & Hail with your check or money 

order or bill me accordingly to
Muleshoe Publishing Co.

Box 449
Muleshoe, Texas 79347 

Name

Stale

Zip Code- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -- - - - - -

Muleshoe Journal & Bailey Co»rty Journal By Mail 
4  Surrounding Counties. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . $14.75
MiJestoe Journal & Bailey County Journal By Mail

(Elsewhere). . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . $16.50
Mulesnoe Journal & Bailey County Journal 
By Carrier. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . $12.50
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Your Meat and Produce Store
PV";, U .S.D .A . GRADE A PILGRIM'S PRIDE

HOLE FRYERS
i ■ ■* ■

A piw ri....,
, VPRIDE

FRESH YOUNG CHICKEN
niF MrncKMriD LB.

JUMBO FAMILY PACK

FRYER THIGHS

LB.

JUMBO FAMILY PACK FRYER

DRUMSTICKS
C

NEW CROP WHITE (
I f  1 K I V • «.SEEDLESS GRAPES^

Mr: V  f

SUNK 1ST

LEMONS
$100

FOR

NEW CROP CALIFORNIA LARGE SIZE

^ PEACHES

LB.

SNO-WHITE

CAULIFLOWER HEAD 6 9 *
CALIFORNIA FRESH

SPINACH 2Mm BUNCHES
$|00

TEXAS FRESH GREEN

1 8 *CABBAGE LB
TEXAS YELLOW

ONIONS 4  LBS.
$100

PILGRIM'S PRIDE SPLIT

FRYER
BREASTS

PRICE SAVER CHICKEN

LB.

$  1  2 9 MEAT FRANKS
H  OSCAR MAYER SLICED

PILGRIM'S PRIDE BONELESS FRYER

BREASTS
PRICE SAVER CHICKEN MEAT SLICED

BOLOONA

CHOPPED HAM
LOUIS RICH SLICED TURKEY

LB.

1 FULL 
LB.

s2 49 VARIETY PAK
ARMOUR'S PRE-COOKED CHICKEN

8 9 c BEEF PATTIES

GROCERY SPECIALS
DUNCAN HINES ASST. LAYER

CAKE MIXES
DUNCAN HINES R .T .S . ASST.

FROSTINGS
SMOOTH/ CRUNCHY JIF

PEANUT BUTTER
BAMA GRAPE JELLY/JAM OR

APPLE JELLY
ASST. FLAVORS GELATIN

JELLO
ASST. SPAGHETTI SAUCE

PREGO
SHURFINE LONG

SPAGHETTI
. '3 ,0 0  OFF LABEL DOG CHOW

PURINA
ASST FAVORS KOOl-AID

KOOLERS
TENDER CRUST SANDWICH

WHEAT BREAD
KEEBLER CLUB

SUNSHINE HYDROX

COOKIES
M .50 OFF LABEL DETERGENT

18%  OZ. 
BOX

1 LB.
PKG.

12 OZ. S O *  
PKG. M I

12 OZ. $  1  
PKG. 1

LB.

16 OZ. $ 1  
BAG I

147 OZ.
BOX

9 9

COUPONi — i r
SHURFINE FROZEN ORANGE ^

COUPONi

GRADE A MEDIUM'ML/L H mci/ium

RESH EGGS*

19.* iDOZ.
THEREAFTER 4 f *  DOZ.

6 9

60* OFF LABEL AUTOMATIC DISH

CASCADE
DURKEE MEDIUM PITTED

16%  OZ. 
CAN

8 9 *  TIDE
$  1 4 9

6 0Z $ 1 1 9
CAN I

7 9 ‘ HOT SOD SAUCE 2  ' S  8 8 c
3 S|°° COCKTAIL In” ' S2 88

$ 1 8® TRASHOASS 'So? $ 1 49
"  G U D

$ 1 29 CLIND WRAP
■ PLANTER'S honey roast

S1 0 "  PEANUTS
■ w  PUNTER'S DRY ROAST

ftftc PEANUTS
W  W  BREAKFAST CEREAL

A O c POST TOASTIES
W  M INSTANT

S l l »  UPTON TEA
. ■ . UPTON

UPTON TEA DADS 81 69 ONION SOUP MIX
" J r  TnlirnH r t M L i  mmm ITAL'AN/ F«NCH/ IOOO ISLAND _  _

^  I WISHBONE DRESSING 9 9 *
8 OZ. $  1  3 9

........................ BTL. B

CRACKERS
i FAMILY S f t f  *

16 OZ. 
JAR

32 OZ. 
JAR

32 OZ. 
PKG.

3 a .  
PAK

1 % LB. 
LOAF

16 OZ. 
BOX

65 OZ. S O I  
BOX Jk

6 OZ.
CAN

10 OZ.
CAN

10 CT.
BOX

100'
ROLL

12 OZ. - $ 0 1
ca n  Mm

16 OZ. S O *  
JAR A

18 OZ. $  1  1 
BOX B

6 OZ.
CAN

THEREAFTER 2 FOR *1 .0 0

THRIFTWAY COUPON EXPIRES JUNE 2 4 ,1 9 8 7  f  |  "  ’  THRIFTWAY COUPON EXPIRES JUNE 2 4 ,1 9 8 7

9 9 <
BORDEN

POPSICLES
6 PK.

BORDEN POINSETTIA

HOMO
MILK

i

GAL.

NOODLES A SAUCE
CLEAN COOKING

WESSON OIL
ORVILLE REDENBACHER

POPPING CORN
HUNT'S TOMATO

KETCHUP

PKG

24 OZ. $  1  
BTL. ■

15 OZ. $  1  
JAR I

32 OZ. $  1  
BTL. S

FROZEN FOOD 6  DAIRY

KRAFT CHILLED

ORANGE JUICE

TYSON
10 OZ. BUTTERMILK BREASf CHUNKS 
12 OZ. REG. CHICKEN/SOUTHERN FRIED 
CHICKEN CHUNKS
CHICK-M-QUICK »

•KSi.

JCHC*

C h ic k n Q u ic k i BOX

64  OZ. 
JAR

SARA LEE

POUND
CAKE

10% OZ. 
CTN.

JAR

PKG.

KRAFT SOFT SPREAD

TOUCH OF 
BUTTER 1 LB 

TUB

ASST. FLAVORS GELATIN

7 Q C  JELLO
12 CT. 
PKG.

MARGARINE

MARGARINE QUARTERS

P A R K A Y ! SEASON SALT

1 91 LB 
BOX

THEREAFTER 39* LB.
THRIFTWAY COUPON EXPIRES JUNE 2 4 ,1 9 8 7

J l  KRAFT HALFMOON

CHEDDAR OR 
COLBY

COUPON)

OIL/WATER PAK BREAST-O-CHICKeI H
16 OZ. 
PKG.

30* OFF LABEL SCENTED FABRIC SOFTENER

BOUNCE SHEETS 
9 9^  40 CT. S  

BOX

ABSORBENT PAPER

BOUNTY
TOWELS

JUMBO
ROLL

ALLPURPOSE
fMlnCHCD HOOK

ENRICHED FLOUR

GOLD
MEDAL

5 LB. 
BAG

BORDEN ASSORTED FLAVORS

o A  frwt t
GAL.DRINK

4*ast0Chick«jj
HI PRQTf

TUNA /
6 OZ 
CAN

THEREAFTER 49* CAN

THRIFTWAY COUPON EXPIRES JUNE 2 4 ,1 V 8 7

5* OFF LABEL

CLOROX
BLEACH

GAL.
JUG

ALL TYPES

COCA-
COLA

6 12 OZ.
PK. CANS

Double 

S & H  Green 

S ta m p s  On

Wednesday

272-4739 401 W . American Blvd.
PRICES EFFECTIVE 

JUNE 14*20,1937

WE RESERVE THE 
RIGHT TO LIMIT


